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BROOK COMMUNITY PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 LOTC 
and 

FORES
T links 

Subject 
concepts/ 

topics 

Starting 
Point and 

prior 
knowledge 

Lesson by lesson learning of knowledge and skills progressing towards end points: 
  

END POINTS 
(KPIs) 

1  2 3 4 5 6 Composite 
knowledge 

task 

English  The Miraculous 
Journey of 
Edward Tulane 

 - Respond to 
the 
illustration; 
considering 
the character, 
questions 
raised by it 
and 
predictions 
for the story. 
- Inferring 
characters’ 
feelings, 
thoughts and 
motives, and 
predicting 
what might 
happen from 
details shared 
and implied. 
- Children will 
respond to 
visual 
information 
and consider 
the feelings of 
the main 
protagonist, 
then respond 
in role.  
- Read 
chapters 1-4. 

- Consider 
character’s 
feelings and 
write in role, 
with 
reference to 
information 
from the text. 
Children will 
predict where 
the story will 
head next. 
- Consider the 
plot 
development 
and map the 
story, 
identifying 
the main 
events, 
characters 
and settings. 
- Read 
chapters 6-10.  

- Children will 
summarise 
the 
information 
from the text, 
identifying 
character 
development 
and the 
growing 
complexity of 
the story. 
- Plan, draft 
and publish a 
description of 
the rubbish 
dump Edward 
is left at.  
- Read 
chapters 11-
13 

- Children will 
listen and 
respond to 
poetry in 
different 
forms, 
considering 
the 
relationship 
between two 
characters. 
- List their 
feelings about 
each other 
and any 
information 
about their 
journey or 
their wishes 
for the future, 
either direct 
from the text 
or inferred 
and deduced. 
- Read 
chapters 14-
15 

- Children will 
extend their 
storyboards 
to show the 
growing 
complexity of 
the story and 
explore a 
setting in the 
story through 
advertising 
posters. 
- Explore the 
growing 
complexity of 
the story by 
creating a 
class story 
board.  
- Read 
Chapters 16-
20. 

- Consider the 
possibilities 
for a plausible 
next chapter 
using the 
information 
from the text. 
Children will 
publish the 
next chapter 
making using 
drafting and 
editing to 
help shape 
their work. 
- Read 
chapters 21-
end.  

Plan, draft, edit, 
and publish 
mini-books or 
of ‘The Next 
Chapter of the 
Miraculous 
Journey of 
Edward Tulane’.  

- Discuss words and phrases 
that capture the reader’s 
interest and imagination. 
- identify how language, 
structure, and presentation 
contribute to meaning. 
- Plan their writing by 
discussing writing similar to 
that which they are planning 
to write in order to 
understand and learn from its 
structure, vocabulary and 
grammar.  
- Progressively building a 
varied and rich vocabulary 
and an increasing range of 
sentence structures;  
- Assessing the effectiveness 
of their own and others’ 
writing and suggesting 
improvements. 
- Produce creative work, 
exploring their ideas and 
recording experiences.  
 



- Children will 
retell the 
story within 
the story and 
compare it to 
other familiar 
stories. 

Maths  
 

Maths 
activiti
es 
outside

.  

Multiplication 
and division, 
length and 
perimeter, 
Fractions, 
decimals 

Yr 2- halves, 
quarters 
and thirds.  

Year 3-  
- What is 
Perimeter? 
 - Measure 
Perimeter.  
- Calculate 
perimeter. 
 
 
Year 4 
- Perimeter of 
regular 
polygons.  
- Perimeter of 
polygons. 
 
- Understand 
the whole.  
- count 
beyond 1.  
- Partition a 
mixed 
number 

Year 3-  
- Understand 
the 
denominators 
of unit 
fractions.  
- compare 
and order unit 
fractions. - 
understand 
the 
numerators of 
non-unit 
fractions.  
 
Year 4-  
- Number 
lines with 
mixed 
numbers.  
- Compare 
and order 
mixed 
numbers.  
- Understand 
improper 
fractions.  
- Convert 
mixed 
numbers to 
improper 
fractions. 
 

Year 3- 
- 
Understandin
g the whole  
- Compare 
and order 
non-unit 
fractions. 
- fractions and 
scales. 
 
Year 4-  
- Convert 
improper 
fractions to 
mixed 
numbers.  
 - Equivalent 
fractions on a 
number line.  
- Equivalent 
fraction 
families.  
- Add two or 
more 
fractions.  
 

Year 3-  
- Fractions on 
a number 
line.  
- Count in 
fractions on a 
number line.  
- Equivalent 
fractions on a 
number line.  
- Equivalent 
fractions as a 
bar model.  
 
Year 4-  
- Add 
fractions and 
mixed 
numbers.  
- Subtract two 
fractions. - 
Subtract from 
whole 
amounts.  
- Subtract 
from mixed 
numebrs.  

Year 3-  
- Use scales.  
- measure 
mass in 
grams.  
Measure 
mass in 
kilograms and 
grams. 
- Equivalent 
masses (kg 
and g)  
 
Year 4-  
- Tenths as 
fractions.  
- Tenths as 
decimals.  
- Tenths on a 
place value 
chart.  
- Tenths on a 
number line.  

Year 3-  
- Compare 
mass.  
- Add and 
subtract 
mass.  
- Measure 
capacity and 
volume in ml. 
- Measure 
capacity and 
volume in l 
and ml. 
 
Year 4- 
- Divide a 1 
digit number 
by 10.  
- Divide a 2 
digit number 
by 10.  
- Hundredths 
as fractions.  
  

Year 3-  
- Equivalent 
capacities and 
volumes (l and 
ml)  
- Compare 
capacity and 
volume.  
- Add and 
subtract 
capacity and 
volume.  
 
Year 4-  
- Hundredths as 
decimals.  
- Hundredths on 
a place value 
chart.  
- Divide a 1 or 2 
digit number by 
100.  

Year 3-  
- Understand unit and non-
unit fractions.  
- Be able to understand and 
compare equivalent fractions. 
- Use fractions on a number 
line and bar model.  
 
- Use scales to measure mass 
in g and kg.  
- Compare, add and subtract 
mass.  
- Compare, add and subtract 
volume.  
 
Year 4-  
- Understand and compare 
improper fractions and mixed 
numbers.  
- Add and subtract fractions, 
mixed numbers and whole 
amounts.  
 
- Understand tenths and 
hundredths.  
- divide 1 and 2 digit numbers 
by 10 ad 100.  

R.E.  
 
Expressing 

 

 Why are 
festivals 
important to 
religious 
communities? 
Easter focus 

Prayer 
Sacred places 
Special times 

- Consider the 
stories of 
Easter and 
Eid.  
- Describe 
how believers 

- Consider 
deeper 
questions 
about 
festivals.  

- Consider the 
question- 
What role do 
these festivals 
have in Britain 
today? 

- How and 
why do the 
children 
celebrate 
special times 
within their 

  - Create an 
event poster for 
a religious 
festival.  
- Identify the 
connection 

 Make connections between 
stories, symbols and beliefs 
with what happens in at least 
two festivals (A2).  

 Ask questions and give ideas 
about what matters most to 



express the 
meaning of 
these 
festivals.  
- Notice 
similarities 
and 
differences 
between the 
two festivals 
and how they 
are 
celebrated.  

- Describe 
why they 
think people 
still celebrate 
these ancient 
events.  
- Understand 
what meaning 
these events 
hold to 
believers.  

 own life. 
What are the 
similarities 
and 
differences 
with religious 
festivals and 
birthdays for 
example.  
- Explore what 
is worth 
celebrating 
and what 
makes some 
things more 
celebrated 
than others.  

between the 
story and how 
and why this 
links with the 
festival.  

believers in festivals (e.g. 
Easter, Eid) (B2). 

 Identify similarities and 
differences in the way 
festivals are celebrated 
within and between religions 
(A3) 

  Explore and suggest ideas 
about what is worth 
celebrating and remembering 
in religious communities and 
in their own lives (C1). 

Science  
 
Biology 

 Animals, inc 
Humans (Yr4 
unit) 

Yr 2 unit:  
offspring, basic 
needs, 
skeletons and 
muscles 

- To sort 
foods into 
food groups 
and find out 
about the 
nutrients that 
different 
foods provide. 
- To explore 
the nutritional 
values of 
different 
foods by 
gathering 
information 
from food 
labels. 
- Look at and 
evaluate a 
food 
pyramyd. 
 
 
 

- Pupils to 

understand 

human cell 

organisation. - 

Pupils to 

understand 

the difference 

between a 

cell, tissue, an 

individual 

organ and an 

organ system. 

- Identify that 

humans and 

some other 

animals have 

skeletons and 

muscles for 

support, 

protection 

and 

movement. - 

To sort animal 

skeletons into 

groups, 

discussing 

patterns and 

similarities 

and 

differences. 

- To draw and 

label a 

diagram of a 

human 

Skellington.   

- Set up 

simple 

practical 

enquiries, 

comparative 

and fair tests. 

- Making 

systematic 

and careful 

observations 

and, where 

appropriate, 

taking 

accurate 

measurement

s using 

standard 

units, using a 

range of 

equipment, 

including 

thermometer

s and data 

loggers.  

- To explain 

how bones 

and muscles 

work together 

to create 

movement. 

 - Children to set 
their own 
scientific 
question to 
investigate and 
can explain how 
they would 
make a test fair. 
- They can 
decide what to 
measure and 
can take careful 
measurements. 

 Understand that all living things are 
made from cells, which in turn 
make up tissues, making up organs 
which work in systems. 

 Identify that humans and some 
other animals have skeletons and 
muscles for support, protection and 
movement. 

 Identify that animals, including 
humans, need the right types and 
amount of nutrition from what they 
eat, exploring the food pyramid and 
vitamins/minerals. 
 



- To 

investigate an 

idea about 

how the 

human 

skeleton 

supports 

movement. 

History 

Parliament, 
Class 

 

Our Locality 
and Our UK 

 

 Rule of Law and 

Restraints on 

Royal Power 

(Henry II, 

Crusades, 

Magna Carta) 

 

 - Understand 
what the 
Magna Carta 
is and it’s 
impact on 
13th century 
Britian.  
- Role play the 
main people 
in the story. 
How might 
they have 
felt? What 
where their 
motivations? 

- Understand 
where the 
holy land is 
and why it 
was 
important. 
- Understand 
the reasons 
for the first 
crusade and 
how it ended. 
- Evaluate 
weather the 
crusades are 
still relevant 
today.  
- Create 
respectful 
arguments 
based on logic 
for both sides 
of the 
crusades.  

- Children 
should 
understand 
the motives 
for the 
separation of 
the Church of 
England and 
the catholic 
church.  
- Predict what 
changes this 
made to 
England.  
- Consider the 
question- how 
would our 
lives be 
different 
today if Henry 
VIII had not 
separated 
from the 
catholic 
church.  

- 
https://www.
bbc.co.uk/reli
gion/religions
/christianity/c
ofe/cofe_1.sh
tml 
 
- Understand 
religious 
tensions in 
Britain in 
1553 after 
Henry VIII 
death. 
 
- Understand 
Kind Edward 
VI and who 
influenced 
him.  

  - Create a whole 

class timeline of 

England's 

monarchs and 

significant 

religious events 

between 11th 
and 16th century.  

 1. Describe legal and judicial 
reforms building on the Magna 
Carta, including trial by jury and 
conflicts with the church, leading to 
the murder of the Archbishop at 
Canterbury Cathedral. 
2. Explain the importance of 
religious beliefs behind the 
crusades from the 11th to 13th 
centuries to gain control of the Holy 
Land. 
3. Outline the significance of the 
Church of England separating from 
the Roman Catholic Church under 
Henry VIII. 
4. Describe how the death of Henry 
VIII led to religious tension in the 
UK. 

Art& 
Design 

 

Drawing and 
painting 

Use 
photo
graph
y to 
take 
pictur
es of 
differe
nt 
light 
effects 

JMW Turner I can draw 
things I have 
seen or 
imagined using 
lines. 

I can try out 
ways mark-
making using 
different tools.  

I can use the 
names of tools, 
techniques and 

- Who was 
JMW Turner. 
https://www.
google.com/s
earch?q=jmw
+turner+for+k
ids&source=l
mns&tbm=vid
&bih=624&bi
w=1366&rlz=
1C1GCEA_en

- Using cold 
water paste, 
create a ‘sea 
scene’. 
Drawing 
inspiration 
from JMW 
Turner’s 
painting 
‘Fishermen at 
sea’. 

- Using cold 
water paste, 
create a ‘sea 
scene’. 
Drawing 
inspiration 
from JMW 
Turner’s 
painting 
‘Fishermen at 
sea’. 

- Introduce 
the technique 
of marbling.  
- Create a 
piece of art 
using 
marbling.  

  - Use one of the 
techniques 
taught this term 
to create a 
piece of art 
focusing on 
light.  

 I can use different techniques e.g. 
marbling, silkscreen and cold water 
paste. 

 I can create different effects by 
using a variety of tools and 
techniques such as bleeds, washes, 
scratches and splashes. 
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to use 
as 
inspira
tion in 
their 
art.  

elements I use 
in my artwork. 

GB989GB989
&hl=en-
GB&sa=X&ve
d=2ahUKEwiR
wfTG4ZT9AhX
nnCcCHdqeAb
8Q_AUoA3oE
CAEQAw#fpst
ate=ive&vld=c
id:78a9021a,v
id:nwp6zEr1h
-g 
 
- Understand 
why Turner 
was called 
‘The painter 
of light’ 
 
 

- Evaluate 
their own art 
work.  

- Evaluate 
their own art 
work.  

R.H.E. Role 

play 

outsi

de 

the 

classr

oom- 

focus 

on 

playg

round 

scena

rios.  

Heartsmart: 
DON’T HOLD 

ON TO WHAT’S   

WRONG 

Consent 

Challenging 
stereotypes 

  - 
Understandin
g what 
forgiveness is 
and why it is 
important. 
- What does 
forgiveness 
mean to the 
children- 
generating 
ideas as a 
class.  
- learning to 
let bad 
feelings out 
so we can feel 
happy again.  

- The effect of 

saying sorry.  

- When we 

hurt 

someone's 

heart, what 

effect does 

saying sorry 

have? 

- What is an 

apology and 

how can it 

help a 

situation? 

- Reflect on 

their own 

experiences.  

- what 

happens 

when we 

choose to 

forgive? What 

happens 

when we 

don’t? 

- 

understandin

g practical 

steps they can 

take to 

improve 

friendships.  

- letting go of 
hurt. 
- Understand 
how holding 
on to 
something 
can 
sometimes 
hurt more.  
- use a 
balloon to 
demonstrate 
letting go of 
hurt.  

- How to Build 
trust between 
friends.  
- What does it 
feel like when 
someone 
betrays our 
trust.  
- Can trust be 
rebuilt? How 
can we do 
this? 

- Recognising 

and 

challenging 

stereotypes.  

- Reflect on 
ways we can let 
go of negative 
emotions. 
 

 I am beginning to understand what 
‘forgiveness’ means.  

  I can describe how saying sorry can 
help a situation.  

 I can describe the effects of 
choosing to forgive or not. 

 I can describe a way that holding on 
to hurt can make us sad.  

 I can list a ways to build trust 
between friends.  

 I can think of someone that I trust. • 
I can give an example of a 
stereotype.  

 I can suggest a couple of things I can 
do if I feel sad or mad 

Music  ‘March’ from 
The nutcracker 
Rondo structure • 
Beat • 
Higher/lower • 
Staccato • Call-

4-beat rhythms 

Call and 
response 

- Develop 
active 
listening skills 
by responding 

- Develop a 
sense of beat 
and rhythmic 
pattern 

- Recognise 
the different 
sections in a 
piece of music 

- Describe the 
relationship 
between the 
sounds and 

- Explore and 
improvise 
sounds in 
response to 

- Identify and 
create rhythm 
patterns from 

  Develop active listening skills by 
responding to musical themes 
through movement.  

 Understand the structure of rondo 
form (A-B-A-C-A).  
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https://www.google.com/search?q=jmw+turner+for+kids&source=lmns&tbm=vid&bih=624&biw=1366&rlz=1C1GCEA_enGB989GB989&hl=en-GB&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwiRwfTG4ZT9AhXnnCcCHdqeAb8Q_AUoA3oECAEQAw#fpstate=ive&vld=cid:78a9021a,vid:nwp6zEr1h-g
https://www.google.com/search?q=jmw+turner+for+kids&source=lmns&tbm=vid&bih=624&biw=1366&rlz=1C1GCEA_enGB989GB989&hl=en-GB&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwiRwfTG4ZT9AhXnnCcCHdqeAb8Q_AUoA3oECAEQAw#fpstate=ive&vld=cid:78a9021a,vid:nwp6zEr1h-g


andresponse • 
Ballet music from 
the Romantic 
period. 
From a railway 
carriage 
Structure 
(repetition, round, 
pattern) • Texture 
(layers, unison) • 
Timbre • Beat • 
Classical music 

One-note parts to musical 
themes 
through 
movement.  
- develop a 
sense of beat 
and rhythmic 
pattern 
through 
movement.  
- explore how 
the abstract 
nature of 
music can be 
analysed 
through 
movement, 
shape and 
colour.  

through more 
precise 
movement.  
- demonstrate 
an 
understandin
g of call-and-
response 
patterns 
when working 
with a 
partner.  
- Explore 
structure in 
music and 
begin to 
understand 
rondo form.  

that form a 
rondo 
structure.  
- actively 
listen to 
music and 
respond 
through 
movement.  

images in an 
audio-visual 
clip.  
- Use 
appropriate 
musical 
language to 
describe a 
piece of 
music. 
- Explore 
dynamics, 
timbre, 
tempo, and 
structure to 
improvise 
ideas.  
- Use words 
from a poem 
to create a 
piece. 

other works 
of art – a 
painting and a 
poem. 
- Identify and 
talk about the 
relationship 
between 
music, 
painting, and 
poetry. 
- Use words 
creatively, 
through 
exploring 
dynamics, 
tempo, and 
timbre. 
- Combine 
and organise 
musical ideas 
within a 
creative 
piece. 

spoken 
phrases. 
- Combine 
spoken 
rhythm 
patterns. 
- Chant and 
maintain 
spoken 
rhythms to a 
steady beat. 
- Develop, 
extend, and 
structure 
ideas to 
create a 
group rhythm 
rap. 

 Develop a sense of beat and 
rhythmic pattern through 
movement.  

 Experience call-and-response 
patterns through moving with a 
partner  

 Improvise and explore a variety of 
ways in which words can be used to 
create music.  

 Create word rhythm patterns and 
longer sequences and explore ways 
to communicate atmosphere and 
effect.  

 Listen to pieces of music that have 
cleverly combined words and music 
and compare how different 
composers have approached it 

P.E.  Year 3: 

Swimming 

Year 4: 

Gymnastics – 

Locomotion and 

Rolling and 

Jumping 

Term 3 series of 
lessons 

- Develop 

flexibility, 

strength, 

technique, 

control and 

balance by 

learning and 

performing a 

range of 

different 

jumps and 

leaps. 

- Develop 

flexibility, 

strength, 

technique, 

control and 

balance by 

learning and 

performing a 

range of rolls.  

- Learn and 

perform 

different 

vaulting 

techniques.  

- Children to 

understand 

the health 

and safety of 

these types of 

jumps. 

- Choose 

effective 

linking moves 

to create 

sequences of 

movement 

which 

includes 

leaps, jumps 

and rolls. 

- Compare 

their 

performance 

with previous 

ones and 

demonstrate 

improvement 

to achieve 

their personal 

best by 

adapting, 

improving and 

performing a 

movement 

sequence. 

 Practice and 
perform a 
sequence 
which involves 
at least 1 jump, 
leap, roll and 
vault.  

 I can link balances and jumps with 
locomotion. 

 I can do a forward roll in a straight 
line and end up on my feet. 

 I can create a sequence using 
different levels and pathways. 
 

 I am confident in getting into the 
water and moving around in 
different directions. 

 I can blow bubbles with my mouth 
and nose underwater. 

 I know how to stay safe in water - 
stay in depth / signal for help / 
follow instructions and signs / etc. 

Computing 
 
Computer 
Science 

 4.5 Logo 

 

Coding units 

algorithms 

• To learn the 
structure of 
the language 
of 2Logo.  
 

• To use 
2Logo to 
create letter 
shapes. 
 

• To use the 
Repeat 
command in 
2Logo to 

• To use and 
build 
procedures in 
2Logo. 
 

    I can turn a real-life situation to 
solve into an algorithm, using a 
design that shows how I can 
accomplish this in code. 



• To input 
simple 
instructions in 
2Logo 

• Children can 
create 2Logo 
instructions 
to draw 
patterns of 
increasing 
complexity.  
 
• Children 
understand 
the pu and pd 
commands.  
 
• Children can 
write 2Logo 
instructions 
for a word of 
four letters. 
 

create 
shapes. 
 
• Children can 
create shapes 
using the 
Repeat 
command.  
 
• Children can 
find the most 
efficient way 
to draw 
shapes 

• Children can 
use the 
Procedure 
feature.  
 
• Children can 
create 
‘flowers’ or 
‘crystals’ 
using 2Logo 

 I can read programs that contain 
several steps and predict the 
outcomes with increasing accuracy. 

Languages 
(KS2) 

 Where in the 
world is French 
spoken? 

Weather 

Places in Geog 

 

https://www.li
ghtbulblangua
ges.co.uk/resou
rces-pr-fr-
schemeofwork.
htm#y4 

To learn 
where French 
is spoken. 
 
 

To work as a 
team and to 
complete a 
map from 
memory of 
the French 
speaking 
countries of 
the world. 

Be able to put 
together 
short 
sentences 
about ways of 
travelling to 
different 
countries. 

By the end of 
this lesson 
children will 
be able to put 
together 
short 
sentences 
about ways of 
travelling to 
different 
countries. 

By the end of 
this lesson 
children will 
be able to put 
together 
short 
sentences 
about ways of 
travelling to 
different 
countries 
(orally and 
written).They 
will be able to 
sing a song 
about means 
of travel. 

 - Role play a 
news report 
about different 
French speaking 
countries 
around the 
world.  

 I can match written words and 
phrases to pictures or symbols. 

 I can read some familiar words 
aloud. 

 I can talk about likes and dislikes 
giving reasons 

 I can ask and answer questions 
about different topics. 

 I can link some of the sounds of the 
language to my spellings. 

 I can recognise and respond to 
words and phrases I hear. 

 

,  

 

 

 


